BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, May 6, 2003


High School Teachers Room

.


A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Swampscott High School. Teachers Room on Tuesday, May 6, 2003.  Chairman Cassidy opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance: Chairman Reid J. Cassidy, Marc R. Paster, Vice Chair, Selectmen Paul E. Levenson, Daniel R.Santanello, William R Hyde Sr. and Town Administrator Andrew W. Maylor.

Executive Sessions: The Board to a roll call vote to go into Executive Sessions to discuss matters of bargaining, personnel and potential and pending litigation. 

Other:

Selectmen Marc R.Paster presented a plaque to Reid J. Cassidy for his term as Chairman on the Board of Selectmen. Selectmen Marc R. Paster thanked Reid for all his hard work and dedication he has given to the Town of Swampscott. It was also talked about how Reid worked well with all board members and everyone felt he was a positive Team Leader.

Votes of the Board: 

Motion made by Selectmen Paul E. Levenson and seconded by Daniel R. Santanello to have Marc R. Paster become the new Chairman of the Board of Selectmen.

Motion made by Selectmen Reid J. Cassidy and seconded by Paul E. Levenson to have Daniel R. Santanello  become the new Vice Chair of the Board of Selectmen.

Town Administrator’s Report: 

Mr. Maylor suggested new dates for upcoming Board of Selectmen’s Meetings  for the  months of June, July and August. The Board voted on a motion to accept these future dates by Selectmen Paul E .Levenson  and seconded by Selectmen Reid J Cassidy.

Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman  Santanello thanked everyone for their vote on his new position as vice chair to the board. Talked about the new proposed Hockey rink in Town, Thanked Dan Dandreo for his help on this project. Selectman Santanello alsoMentioned that the Board of Selectmen are committed to all of precincts of the Town, and to all  of the residents no matter where they live. Talked briefly regarding lights at the end of Burpee Road that are not working properly and asked Mr.Maylor to make sure we get these lights in working order.

Selectmen Levenson welcomed the newest member to the Board of Selectmen Mr. William Hyde Sr and said he is  looking forward to working with him and wanted him to know he thought he would be an asset to the board. Commented that the year ahead will be a challenging  one and thinks Mr. Hyde will add positive information to the board.

Selectmen Cassidy thanked all members of the Board of Selectmen for their help over the past year, he appreciated all there work over a hard but fun year. Thanked Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator and Maureen Gilhooley, Administrative Assistant on their hard work over the last  months.. Reid mentioned former Selectmen Carole B. Shutzer and thanked her for her support.

Selectmen Hyde welcomed his wife Sally and his son Billy and thanked them for joining 

him tonight, also thanked all his friends who have helped him out during his election and thanked all of them for his support. Looked forward to his  future on the Board of Selectmen, talked about precinct one residents who feel they are not being represented and he has assured them that the Board of Selectmen will do there best to turn that issue into a positive one.

Chair Paster welcomed his wife Ruth and his son Matt, thanked them all for their support, and mentioned his daughter Haley who is away at the University of New Hampshire. Reminded everyone that it was Mothers Day weekend and go out and support our local merchants.
The board voted on a motion by Selectmen Reid J. Cassidy and seconded by Paul E. Levenson to adjourn meeting at 8:00p.m.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant
